Dear Coolum Community,
It is hard to believe that we are nearly halfway through the term already! Our students are showing us some great learning behaviours and we can see students trying hard in class. Over the past couple of weeks on parade I have been encouraging students to really think about setting themselves a goal to work towards and achieve. 
Goal setting can help young people gain a sense of direction, motivation and focus. It can be really supportive for young people to have someone help them set out their goals. In fact, research has found that parent and teacher involvement with setting expectations and goals makes it more likely that young people will achieve their ambitions.  I shared with students that if I was setting a goal for myself like “learning to surf”, that would be a long term goal (very long term perhaps) and would need to be broken down into some smaller steps. From here, students can track their progress and celebrate success! Take the time to ask your child if they have set a personal goal for themselves this term. 
Over the past few weeks, our some of our support teachers Debbie Bryan and Patsie Schmidt have been running reading sessions with our lower school parents. In recent years, our curriculum has changed in the way that we teach reading in schools, and these sessions are aimed to support parents to navigate this and help their children at home. I was able to pop into these sessions and chat to parents. It was wonderful to see so many parents keen to connect with us and support their children on their reading journey! I was chatting to some Prep parents whose children have already started to sound out words. This word level reading is the foundation of reading instruction and it’s exciting to see students coming along in leaps and bounds so early in the year! 
Recently we had some older students on our school grounds after school time- riding e-bikes and e-scooters. This behaviour ended up being reported to the police and I would like to remind our families that our school grounds are out of bounds after hours, unless you are part of an organised activity. This includes the ovals and bike track. Also, students are not permitted to ride e-bikes and e-scooters to school. The minimum age to ride an ebike solo is 16 years old. We want our students and and families- whether on a bike, scooter or as pedestrians to stay safe. 

Speaking of safety, it is timely to remind students that this continues on during walks to and from school, and also outside of school hours. Travelling to school or other familiar places by themselves is an opportunity for children to develop confidence and new skills. Many children start travelling independently in primary school. For the many students walking to and from school, remember to (from the Daniel Morcombe Foundation):
• Choose the safest route to school and back
• Use basic road safety skills such as how to safely cross the road and only ever crossing when the green walk signal is active at lights or at a pedestrian crossing
• Walk with siblings or friends if possible
• Always walk towards traffic but on the footpath or nature strip
• Be safety aware and on the lookout for hazards such as reversing cars
• When using headphones, only use one earpiece to stay alert to other noises like traffic or people
• Do not make stops along the way (ie to play in the park) unless this has been discussed and agreed to
• Do not accept a lift from anyone who is not known. Remember the family password rule
• Talk to a trusted adult at school or home if you ever feel unsafe. Particularly if an incident has occurred on the way home, or if they have been approached by a stranger. Tell a trusted adult to get help.

Finally, a staffing update. Mr Prokopuk is still recovering at home after his ankle injury (I think our parade message helped!). During this time, we will have Mr Dominic Carter joining our team as the Deputy Principal for Years 3-4. Mr Carter will join our school on Monday next week. Welcome Mr Carter!! 

Kind regards,
Shannyn 
